Report on the AEA Summer Institute SIMM workshop

The title of the 3 hour workshop was “Evaluating the triple bottom line impacts: assessing private, public and non-profit sector programs.” It was developed and successfully implemented twice by Carter Garber and David Pritchard at the AEA Summer Institute in June 2019. 
The 40 participants in each of the two sessions were a wide variety, ranging from seasoned evaluators to those with only a month in their job. It was surprising that when asked to raise their hands at various moments that very few had any knowledge of social impact terms much less of SIMM. Therefore, the presenters had to adjust the level. 
The presenters had put a number of readings and resources in the internet Box a week before the workshop and this seemed to have helped significantly. It is a recommended practice for the future. Some participants wrote afterwards about them and some asked for permission to distribute our materials to their staff.
There was an initial exercise was combined with introductions of the participants by sector. This made clear that different types of stakeholders required different types of impact information. It was followed by a PowerPoint presentation that presented the basic themes and some of the recent advances in the field. The last half was comprised of two exercises with each using 8 small groups followed by feedback plenaries.
The teachers had prepared 4 case studies, each giving different impact tools with practical examples. For example, one case described the fair trade certification complemented with two sets of indicators. One created by an implementing agricultural impact investor using a small group of IRIS indicators. The second set of many more indicators was developed by women producers of cacao in Ghana. The participants were able to see the different needs of the two actors and discuss how the impact information would be collected and used differently by the stakeholders. 
The evaluative feedback of the participants was very positive. Future presenters at the Summer Institute should be aware that while there are a significant number of participants who may use the information to improve their current organizational practice, many were present for an exposure to SIMM. Consultants who present will likely not receive many active clients from the type of people who attend. However, these presenters were motivated to apply to use a similar model in the Summer Institute of 2020.
